Editors’ report for the ASCS general meeting January 2014

[bookmark: _GoBack]The editors of Antichthon, Elizabeth Minchin and Art Pomeroy, report that volume 47 (2013) was distributed in late 2013. Paul Burton was the guest editor for that volume. He should be congratulated on the high standard of the volume.

The proposed contents for volume 48 are now being formatted--although not all authors have as yet completed their revisions; and some potential papers are still under review. We expect that this issue will appear in late 2014 and will contain contributions from scholars based in the UK, Europe and Australasia. 

Antichthon’s rejection rate was again very high in 2013. A number of papers were rejected because they did not reflect current scholarship on the issues and so were debating old issues. Many simply lacked modern references. This may show a lack of library access for some overseas submissions.

The editors’ task is to invite submissions for Antichthon, to select referees, to make final decisions on the basis of the referees’ reports, to communicate with the authors during the period that leads up to acceptance or otherwise of the submission, and to follow the progress of paper that has been accepted through the proof stages.  The editors thank wholeheartedly all those colleagues who give up research time to review submissions and to write generous and helpful comments for the author. Once again, we thank Bruce Marshall, our excellent formatter, who has again taken on the task of production and produces an elegant volume; and we thank John Penwill who conducts the business of the journal so efficiently. 

In 2013 Cambridge Journals approached the editors and John Penwill, our Business Manager, offering to publish and market Antichthon and to make back issues available through their digital archive. This proposal would see practical changes principally at the production end of the editorial process. John has explored the proposal from a financial perspective as well and has written a discussion paper that will enable ASCS to make a decision about the future of the journal--if and when we wish to follow up the Cambridge Journals offer.
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